Alderman Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #061293

REMOVE NO STOPPING 3:30 PM TO 5:30 PM EXCEPT SATURDAY AND SUNDAY RESTRICTION ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE FROM

NORTH 20^{TH} STREET TO NORTH 21^{ST} STREET

Dear Alderman Bauman:

This is in response to a request to we received from Conklin Real Estate, the property owner of 2040 West Wisconsin Avenue, to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the "No Stopping" restriction was originally installed due to problems associated with the drop-off and pick-up of individuals visiting a medical clinic located in the property at 2040 West Wisconsin Avenue. Since this medical clinic is no longer located in this property, we recommend the removal of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety

Alderman Robert Bauman Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #061293

REMOVE NO PARKING RESTRICTION ON THE WEST

SIDE OF NORTH 29^{TH} STREET FROM

WEST STATE STREET TO WEST JUNEAU AVENUE

INSTALL WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON THE

WEST SIDE OF NORTH 29TH STREET FROM

WEST STATE STREET TO WEST JUNEAU AVENUE

Dear Alderman Bauman:

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that all but 110 feet of the "No Parking" restriction north of West State Street can be removed, thereby restoring additional on-street parking in this area and still allow traffic flow on the roadway. However, since North 29th Street has a 30 feet street width, we recommend the installation of a "No Parking December 1st to March 1st" parking restriction to maintain a drivable roadway width for emergency vehicles during the winter months.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja

c: City Clerk, Public Safety

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT:

 $\frac{10^{\rm TH}~{\rm ALDERMANIC~DISTRICT-FILE~\#061923}}{{\rm REMOVE~WINTER~PARKING~RESTRICTION~ON}}$

NORTH 66^{TH} STREET FROM WEST FAIRVIEW AVENUE

TO WEST BLUEMOUND ROAD

Dear Alderman Murphy:

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to remove the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the winter parking restriction was originally installed to facilitate bus activities related to Solomon Juneau High School. Since the high school is no longer open, we recommend the removal of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lia c: City Clerk, Public Safety

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #061293

INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF

EAST FALLING HEATH PLACE FROM SOUTH PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE

TO A POINT 40 FEET WEST

Dear Alderman Zielinski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of Fernwood Elementary School to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that school buses have a difficult time turning at the intersection of East Falling Heath Place and South Pennsylvania Avenue when vehicles park close to the corner. The installation of this restriction will make it easier for school buses to maneuver through the intersection. Therefore, we recommend the installation of this restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #061293

INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOW FALLS 4 INCHES OR MORE ON THE EAST SIDE OF

SOUTH 5^{TH} STREET, FROM SOUTH CHASE AVENUE

TO WEST ARTHUR AVENUE

Dear Alderman Zielinski:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed. They investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem.

The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the March 8, 2007 Public Safety Committee meeting.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. City Engineer

RWB:lja c: City Clerk, Public Safety